
The Hill School 

(540) 687-5897 

www.thehillschool.org 

May 21, 2020 

YEARBOOKS ! 
 

Click Here to order the 2019-2020 Yearbook. 
Yearbooks will be distributed on Materials Exchange 

Day (see Page 2) 
 
If you would prefer to pay by check, please mail to the Hill School with Yearbook in the 

subject line. 

No School Monday, May 25 

 Memorial Day 

Final Week (June 1-5) 
(Log in for all Assemblies is the same as in previous weeks) 

 

Wednesday, June 3 
 Honor Roll Assembly at 11:00 am  Attended by Grades 4-8, parents are welcome. 
Effort Honor Roll for Grades 5-8, Achievement Honor Roll for Grades 6-8. Leadership recognition (student  
council, captains, etc.), Grade 8 subject area awards. 
 

Thursday, June 4 
 Lower School Assembly at 9:15 am. 8th Graders meet with JK-3. Students and faculty only. 
 Last day for JK-3. 
 

Friday, June 5  
 No school for Junior Kindergarten through Grade 3.   
 Final Assembly for Grades 4-8 at 9:15. Eighth Graders read a reflection of their time at Hill.  
Grades 4-8 attend, parents and guests are welcome. 
 Grades 4-8 log into their Homerooms after Assembly and are dismissed at 11:00 for summer break.  

SUMMER OFFICE HOURS 
9:00 am to 4:00 pm 

Summer Reading 

List on Page 3 

https://checkout.square.site/buy/PTQJJXUCRX3XKDEIQVW7GG6B


Coming up for Hill: 
 
Wed., May 27  12:30 pm – Assembly—The sixth grade presents: “Failure,” an original student production 
   based on English class writing and theater exercises. Originally written as a stage play, it 
   was converted into a movie project during “Hill at Home.” 
 

Fri., May 29  3:00 pm—Galaxy Afternoon—You are invited to join Mr. Schroder’s 7th grade Science  
   class as they present the galaxies they drew & created for the final project of their  
   astronomy unit! 
 

Wed., June 3  11:00 am—Honor Roll Assembly (see Front Page for more details) 
 

Thurs., June 4  9:15 am—8th Graders meet with JK-3 for Lower School Assembly. Students and faculty  
   only. 
 

Fri., June 5   9:15 am—Final Assembly for Grades 4-8. (see Front Page for more details) 
 

Mon., June 15  9:00 am—3:00 pm—Materials Exchange Day (see below for more details) 
 

Tues.,  June 16  Noon—5:00 pm—Materials Exchange Day (see below for more details) 
 

Wed., June 17— Hill School Closed  
Fri., June 19    

FOR RENT: Charming 4BR 2BA cottage in mint condition overlooking panoramic mountain views which is located in scenic  

easement. Stone fireplace, granite countertops, and large walk in closets, high ceiling throughout, separate shower & soaking tub 

French doors to slate patio. Very private & minutes from downtown Middleburg.  $2950 per month.   Center aisle barn w/2 paddocks 

also available.  Call Kelli 703-966-9432 for more information.  

——————————————————————————————————————————————————————- 

LOOKING TO RENT: Longtime local PT business owners and Friends of Hill, Del & Mary Wilson, are looking for a home to rent. 

Ideally a 2-3 B/2BA. Garage/barn to park 2 antique Mustangs a plus. marywilsonptocs@comcast.net  571-215-9514. 

——————————————————————————————————————————————————————- 

AVAILABLE: Available Immediately for Summer Help, Lilly and Rose Potter can watch your home and/or your pets and we are  

experienced with all animals.  Can also watch pets at our home, if preferred, and do dog walking/dog washing.  Numerous local  

references; we are both Hill grads, Lilly Foxcroft/Hollins grad currently at W&M law, Rose rising Sr. at Mercersburg.  

Please text 540-409-1482 or email potterr21@mercersburg.edu.  

Materials Exchange Day 
Monday, June 15, 9:00-3:00 

Tuesday, June 16, noon – 5:00 
You return to school: 
 

 Electronic equipment (i.e. Chromebooks) 
 String Instruments 
 Library Books 
 Text Books 
 Books borrowed from classrooms 
 All materials loaned from classrooms (i.e.  math manipulatives) 
We will give you: 
 Your child(ren)’s end-of-year report card 
 Yearbook(s) if ordered 
 Art portfolio and other art work 
 Summer Library Books if ordered (see Page 6 for more information) 
 

Please stay in the car and call 540-687-5897 shortly before you arrive at the driveway and we will get books 
and materials from your car and will bring your packet out to you.  

mailto:marywilsonptocs@comcast.net


A HILL SCHOOL SUMMER  

REQUIRED READING 
List for Rising 4th – 8th Graders – 2020 

 

 

Grade 3 into 4 
A MINIMUM of five books is required. Students have to take an 

“Accelerated Reader” test for each of the five books. 

 

************************************************************************************************ 

Grade 4 into 5 
A MINIMUM of eight books is required.  Book choices should be of an appropriate level.  

 

Students need to turn in a typed list of all books they read over the summer on the first day of school. 
 

************************************************************************************************ 

 

Grade 5 into 6 
Required  Weedflower   - Cynthia Kadohata 
 
Plus One of these: Mrs. Frisby and the Rats of NIMH - Robert O'Brien 
   The Crossover   - Kwame Alexander 

 
Students must select at least three additional books of their own choice and complete the writing assignments.   
 

************************************************************************************************ 
 

Grade 6 into 7  
Required  Roll of Thunder, Hear My Cry - Mildred Taylor  
 
Additional books   (500 pages minimum) of students’ own choice. Students are required to keep an accurate  
documentation of their reading (titles, authors, number of pages) and will turn in the record in September. 
 
Note: A copy of Roll of Thunder, Hear My Cry will be distributed to all rising 7th graders on Materials Exchange Day 
 
************************************************************************************************ 
 

Grade 7 into 8  
Required for English  Watership Down  - Richard Adams 
 
Required for History  Annie, Between the States - L. M. Elliott 
 
 
Please note: any substitute for Watership Down must be approved by Dr. Lyman or Mrs. Kelly 





 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Student Council with the leadership of Zoe K. is continuing our community service initiative through "World 

of Change".  Zoe made the announcement at Wednesday's assembly (Click Here for video). 
 

If you would like to participate, bring your spare change to Hill School Monday, 

June 15th (9:00-3:00) and Tuesday.  
 

Call us when you are about to arrive and we will meet you in front of the school, OR if you wish to send a check 

made out to "World of Change" (to our address: The Hill School P.O. Box 65, 

Middleburg VA, 20118). We will divide the check equally among the six 

charities we are supporting: 
 

Great Harvest - Warrenton - donating bread to local food banks 

Doctors Without Borders 

Feeding America 

Backpack Buddies Foundation of Loudoun 

Winchester Rescue Mission - provides safe shelter and meals to those who are homeless in the Northern  

Shenandoah Valley. 

So Others Might Eat (S.O.M.E.) 

 

Thank you for your consideration in supporting our community service efforts!   

We would love to see Hill at Home in action 

at your house. if you would like to share 

any pictures of your children working in 

their classes or video clips  please email 

them to ddebutts@thehillschool.org.  

 

Thank you!  

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1D7xjHqbEs4HAK8D7RsSsKSakjozQtjXR/view?usp=sharing
https://www.worldofchange.world/
http://www.warrentonbread.com/
https://www.doctorswithoutborders.org/
https://www.feedingamerica.org/
https://www.bbfloudoun.org/
https://www.winrescue.org/
https://www.some.org/
mailto:ddebutts@thehillschool.org


End of the Year News from the Arundel Family Library 2020 
 

Are you looking forward to stretching out with a good book this 

summer? Perhaps there are books you didn’t have time to read 

during the school year.  

 
Here is how to order library books for the summer: 

 Log into the Arundel Family Library via the link on the Hill School website (see under Helpful 

Links) 

 Browse and find books you would like to read this summer. Please make sure the book is  

 available. 

 

 Copy the title and author, compile a list of up to 15 books. 

 Email this list to Mrs. Woodruff (mwoodruff@thehillschool.org) or Mrs. Bryant 

(mcbryant@thehillschool.org) no later than  Monday, June 8. 

For titles with multiple requests, first come, first served. 

All summer library books are due at the beginning of school in the fall. 

 
You are invited to join Mr. Schroder’s 7th 
grade Science class as they present the 
galaxies they drew & created for the final 
project of their astronomy unit!  

Galaxy Afternoon! 

Friday, May 29th @ 3 PM 

Assembly Zoom Room 


